
 

DATE:                  May 21, 2025 
  
TO: Jay Guffey, Engineering Supervisor   
 
FROM: Nora Gardner, OBO Specialist 
 
SUBJECT: M/WBE Memo for Contract 2024-0460 Water Line Rehabilitation 2025 
 
The M/WBE Office has reviewed the documentation submitted for Contract 2024-0460 Water 
Line Rehabilitation 2025 Project to determine compliance with the Greensboro M/WBE Program 
Plan. The goals established for the project were MBE 6.07% and WBE 13.55%. Mainlining 
America, LLC (Mainlining) achieved MBE 6.97% ($743,708.00) and WBE 17.23% 
($1,838,175.00). Mainlining committed to subcontract $2,581,883.00 of the total contract value 
of $10,671,334.25 to the following M/WBE firms:    
 

 
ID 

 
Firm Name 

 
County 

 
Description of the Work 

 
Contract Amount 

 
Contract 

% 

WBE P&S Grading, LLC Guilford Paving & Concrete $1,558,928.00 14.61% 

WBE D&C Trucking  Guilford Trucking & Hauling $116,350.00 1.09% 

WBE Staff Zone Guilford Flag Labor Supply $162,897.00 1.53% 

MBE Right of Way Iredell 
Open Cut  

Pipe Insulation $743,708.00 6.97% 
 
 
Please be reminded that during the performance of the contract, if there are any changes, 
including subcontractor replacement, the Department and Prime Contractor must contact the 
M/WBE Office for approval before making any such changes or substitutions. 
 
 
Cc:  Michael Humphrey, OBO Compliance Officer 


